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The Honorable Larry Gossett






June 30, 2011
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Gossett:
The enclosed Contract Agreement, if approved, will allow the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) to provide school resource officer (SRO) law enforcement services to Issaquah School District No. 411.  
Due to budget cuts in 2011, KCSO cut its full time SRO services in several school districts, including Issaquah School District. Therefore, Issaquah School District would like to purchase $55,000 in part-time SRO services for the 2011-2012 school year. 

Council approval of this ordinance will allow the County to receive $55,000 in revenue for 2011 and in future years of the contract. The new agreement is effective upon signature of both parties and renews annually by fulfilling the annual renewal requirements set forth in the contract.
The officer serving this contract will provide SRO services at several schools, with Liberty High School being the primary assignment. At these schools, the officer will provide numerous functions that impact not only the students themselves but also their parents, teachers and school administrators. Goals and duties of the SRO include:

1) Staff training on topics such as youth gangs, violence intervention, drug identification and intervention.

2) Assist in classroom instruction by discussing topics such as substance abuse prevention, criminal and constitutional law, and personal protection.

3) Parent education on topics such as emerging youth issues related to violence, substance abuse and the criminal justice system.

4) Building rapport with students to help students to see officers as a youth advocate whose primary concern is their safety and security.

5) Law enforcement/safety assistance to schools:

a. Assisting with issues such as truancy, child abuse, suicide and violence.

b. Providing site security and law enforcement services on an as-needed basis. 

c. Help staff to develop a site security plan.

Thank you in advance for consideration of this proposed contract agreement. Should you or any of your staff have questions concerning this agreement, please contact Robin Rask, KCSO Contracts Unit, at 206-205-0740.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff

       Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Krista Camenzind, Budget Manager, PSB 
The Honorable Sue Rahr, King County Sheriff
Captain Shawn Ledford, Criminal Investigations Division, King County Sheriff’s 
    Office (KCSO)
Captain Rob Mendel, Special Operations Section, KCSO
Robin Rask, Contract Services Unit, KCSO
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